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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

ALL SECTORS-
OVERVIEW 

   

Population of the LGA The total population of 
the LGA from the Nigeria 
Population Census, 2006. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

 
Number of Primary 
Schools 

Number of primary 
schools in the LGA. 
Primary school begins 
after the pre-primary 
level and covers levels 
Primary 1 through 
Primary 6. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

 
Number of Junior 
Secondary Schools 

Number of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. Junior secondary 
school begins after 
Primary 6 level and 
covers levels Junior 
Secondary 1 through 
Junior Secondary 3. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

 

Total Number of 
Combined Schools 
which include at least 1 
Primary and/or Junior 
Secondary School  

Number of combined 
schools in the LGA that 
include primary and 
junior secondary; 
primary, junior 
secondary, and senior 
secondary; and junior 
secondary and senior 
secondary schools. 
Primary school begins 
after the pre-primary 
level and covers levels 
Primary 1 through 
Primary 6. Junior 
secondary school begins 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

after Primary 6 level and 
covers levels Junior 
Secondary 1 through 
Junior Secondary 3. 
Senior secondary school 
begins after Junior 
Secondary 3 and covers 
levels Senior Secondary 1 
through Senior 
Secondary 3.  

Total Number of 
Schools 

The total number of 
primary and junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA, regardless of the 
primary day-to-day 
management of the 
facility. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

 
Pupil to Teacher Ratio The ratio of pupils to one 

full-time teacher in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

 
Percentage of Teachers 
with NCE Qualification 

The number of full-time 
teachers at primary and 
junior secondary schools 
in the LGA that have the 
minimum requirement 
for teaching in Nigeria, 
the Nigerian Certificate 
in Education (NCE). 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

 

FACILITIES    
Number of Primary 
Schools 

Number of primary 
schools in the LGA. 
Primary school begins 
after the pre-primary 
level and covers levels 
Primary 1 through 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute  
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Primary 6. 
Number of Junior 
Secondary Schools 

Number of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. Junior secondary 
school begins after 
Primary 6 level and 
covers levels Junior 
Secondary 1 through 
Junior Secondary 3. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute  

Total Number of 
Combined Schools 
which include at least 1 
Primary and/or Junior 
Secondary School 

Number of combined 
schools in the LGA that 
include primary and 
junior secondary; 
primary, junior 
secondary, and senior 
secondary; and junior 
secondary and senior 
secondary schools. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute  

Total Number of 
Schools 

The total number of 
primary and junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA, regardless of the 
primary day-to-day 
management of the 
facility. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 
 
 
 
 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Percentage that are 
managed by the 
government 

Percentage of total 
number of schools in the 
LGA that are managed by 
the federal, state, and 
local governments. Total 
number of government 
managed schools in the 
LGA divided by the total 
number of schools in the 
LGA.  

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Percentage with formal 
curriculum 

Percentage of total 
number of schools in the 
LGA that provide regular 
formal education 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

curriculum only. Total 
number of schools in the 
LGA that provide regular 
formal education 
curriculum only divided 
by the total number of 
schools in the LGA. 

The Earth 
Institute 

GENERAL 
INFORMATION FOR 
PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

   

Number of primary 
schools 

Number of primary 
schools in the LGA. 
Primary school begins 
after the pre-primary 
level and covers levels 
Primary 1 through 
Primary 6. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Percentage that are 
managed by the 
government 

Percentage of the total 
number of primary 
schools that are 
managed by the federal, 
state, and local 
governments. Total 
number of primary 
schools in the LGA 
managed by the 
government divided by 
the total number of 
primary schools in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Percentage with formal 
curriculum 

Percentage of the total 
number of primary 
schools in the LGA that 
provide regular formal 
education curriculum 
only. Total number of 
primary schools in the 
LGA providing regular 
formal education 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

curriculum only divided 
by the total number of 
primary schools in the 
LGA. 

Number of primary 
schools within 1km of 
nearest junior 
secondary school 

The number of primary 
schools that are within 
1km of the nearest junior 
secondary school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 
 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Average number of 
students enrolled per 
school 

The average number of 
students, female and 
male, enrolled per 
primary school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP- 
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Average number of full-
time teachers per 
school 

The average number of 
full-time teachers, 
female and male, per 
primary school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP- 
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Average number of 
classrooms per school 

The average number of 
classrooms regardless of 
condition or use and 
including those under 
construction per primary 
school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP- 
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Average number of 
toilets per school 

The average number of 
improved sanitation 
facilities that are used by 
the facility and located 
on the premises per 
primary school. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP- 
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit.  

GENERAL INORMATION 
FOR JUNIOR 
SECONDARY SCHOOLS 

   

Number of junior 
secondary schools 

Number of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. Junior secondary 
school begins after 
Primary 6 level and 
covers levels Junior 
Secondary 1 through 
Junior Secondary 3. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP- 
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer and 
The Earth 
Institute 

Percentage that are 
managed by the 
government 

Percentage of the total 
number of junior 
secondary schools that 
are managed by the 
federal, state, and local 
governments. Total 
number of junior 
secondary schools 
managed by the 
government in the LGA 
divided by the total 
number of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer &The 
Earth Institute  

Percentage with formal 
curriculum 

Percentage of total 
number of junior 
secondary schools that 
provide regular formal 
education curriculum 
only. Total number of 
junior secondary schools 
in the LGA providing 
regular formal education 
curriculum only divided 
by the total number of 
junior secondary schools 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 



Explore Facilities, Indicator Definitions, Education 

7 

Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

in the LGA. 
Average number of 
students enrolled per 
school 

The average number of 
students, female and 
male, enrolled per junior 
secondary school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Average number of full-
time teachers per 
school 

The average number of 
full-time teachers, 
female and male, per 
junior secondary school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  

Average number of 
classrooms per school 

The average number of 
classrooms regardless of 
condition or use and 
including those under 
construction per junior 
secondary school. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Average number of 
toilets per school 

The average number of 
improved sanitation 
facilities that are used by 
the facility and located 
on the premises per 
junior secondary school. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer & 
The Earth 
Institute 

INFRASTRUCTURE IN 
PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

   

Number of primary 
schools 

Number of primary 
schools in the LGA. 
Primary school begins 
after the pre-primary 
level and covers levels 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Primary 1 through 
Primary 6. 

Earth Institute  

Percentage with 
functioning water point 

Percentage of primary 
schools in the LGA that 
have improved water 
points that are 
functional, used by the 
facility and located either 
on the premises or 
within 100 meters of the 
primary school facilities 
in the LGA.  
Examples of improved 
water points include 
hand-pump, taps, 
protected well with tight-
fitting cover that fully 
covers the well opening, 
and a rainwater 
harvesting system. 
Number of primary 
school facilities in the 
LGA with improved water 
points divided by the 
number of primary 
school facilities in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Percentage with 
improved toilet 

Percentage of improved 
sanitation facilities that 
are used by the facility 
and located on the 
premises of the primary 
school facilities in the 
LGA. Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 
 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

septic tank/pit. Number 
of primary school 
facilities in the LGA with 
improved sanitation 
facilities divided by the 
number of primary 
school facilities in the 
LGA. 

Percentage with access 
to the national grid 
(PHCN) 

Percentage of primary 
schools in the LGA with 
access to the Nigerian 
national grid, such as 
PHCN. Refers to systems 
powered by a connection 
to the Nigerian national 
electricity grid. Number 
of primary schools in the 
LGA with access to the 
Nigerian national grid 
divided by the number of 
primary schools in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 
 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer& 
The Earth 
Institute  

Pupil to toilet ratio 
(primary) 

Number of primary 
school students on 
average per toilet, in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer& 
The Earth 
Institute  

Percentage of primary 
schools with a useable 
chalkboard in every 
classroom 

Percentage of primary 
schools in the LGA that 
have a useable 
chalkboard, blackboard, 
whiteboard in every 
classroom. This refers to 
proper chalkboards, 
blackboards, or 
whiteboards and does 
not refer to black paint 
applied to a wall. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source: OSSAP-
MDGs Education 
Desk Officer& 
The Earth 
Institute  
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Number of primary 
schools in the LGA with a 
useable chalkboard 
divided by the total 
number of primary 
schools in the LGA. 

INFRASTRUCTURE IN 
JUNIOR SECONDARY 
SCHOOLS 

   

Number of junior 
secondary schools 

Number of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. Junior secondary 
school begins after 
Primary 6 level and 
covers levels Junior 
Secondary 1 through 
Junior Secondary 3. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  

Percentage with 
functioning water point 

Percentage of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA that have improved 
water points that are 
functional, used by the 
facility and located either 
on the premises or 
within 100 meters of the 
junior secondary school 
facilities in the LGA.  
Examples of improved 
water points include 
hand-pump, taps, 
protected well with tight-
fitting cover that fully 
covers the well opening, 
and a rainwater 
harvesting system. 
Number of junior 
secondary school 
facilities in the LGA with 
improved water points 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer  & The 
Earth Institute  
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

divided by the total 
number of junior 
secondary school 
facilities in the LGA. 

Percentage with 
improved toilet 

Percentage of improved 
sanitation facilities that 
are used by the facility 
and located on the 
premises of the junior 
secondary school 
facilities in the LGA. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit. Number 
of junior secondary 
school facilities in the 
LGA with improved 
sanitation facilities 
divided by the total 
number of junior 
secondary school 
facilities in the LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer &The 
Earth Institute  

Percentage with access 
to the national grid 
(PHCN) 

Percentage of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA with access to the 
Nigerian national grid, 
such as PHCN. Refers to 
systems powered by a 
connection to the 
Nigerian national 
electricity grid. Number 
of junior secondary 
schools in the LGA with 
access to the Nigerian 
national grid divided by 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer &The 
Earth Institute  
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

the total number of 
junior secondary schools 
in the LGA. 

Pupil to toilet ratio 
(junior secondary) 

Number of junior 
secondary school 
students on average per 
toilet, in the LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Percentage of junior 
secondary schools with 
a useable chalkboard in 
every classroom 

Percentage of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA that have a useable 
chalkboard, blackboard, 
whiteboard in every 
classroom. This refers to 
proper chalkboards, 
blackboards, or 
whiteboards and does 
not refer to black paint 
applied to a wall. 
Number of junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA with a useable 
chalkboard divided by 
the total number of 
junior secondary schools 
in the LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  

RATIOS—PRIMARY 
SCHOOLS 

   

Pupil to classroom ratio 
(primary) 

Ratio of pupils to one 
classroom at primary 
schools in the LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  

Primary school pupil to 
teacher ratio 

Ratio of primary school 
pupils to one full-time 
primary school teacher in 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

the LGA. Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  

RATIOS—JUNIOR 
SECONDARY SCHOOLS 

   

Pupil to classroom ratio 
(junior secondary) 

Ratio of pupils to one 
classroom at junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Junior secondary school 
pupil to teacher ratio 

Ratio of junior secondary 
school pupils to one full-
time junior secondary 
teacher in the LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

TEACHER 
QUALIFICATIONS 

   

Percentage of primary 
school teachers with 
NCE qualification 

Percentage of full-time 
teachers at primary 
schools in the LGA that 
have the minimum 
requirement for teaching 
in Nigeria, the Nigerian 
Certificate in Education 
(NCE). Number of full-
time primary school 
teachers with NCE in the 
LGA divided by the total 
number of full-time 
teachers at primary 
schools in the LGA. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Percentage of junior 
secondary teachers 
with NCE qualification 

Percentage of full-time 
teachers at junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA that have the 
minimum requirement 
for teaching in Nigeria, 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

the Nigerian Certificate 
in Education (NCE). 
Number of full-time 
junior secondary school 
teachers with NCE in the 
LGA divided by the total 
number of full-time 
teachers at junior 
secondary schools in the 
LGA. 

    
FACILITIES VIEW    
Snapshot View    
Facility level The level of education 

provided per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Improved water supply The school facility listed 
has or does not have 
improved water points 
that are functional, used 
by the facility and 
located either on the 
premises or within 100 
meters of the school 
facility in the LGA. 
Examples of improved 
water points include 
hand-pump, taps, 
protected well with tight-
fitting cover that fully 
covers the well opening, 
and a rainwater 
harvesting system. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Improved sanitation The school facility listed 
has or does not have 
improved sanitation 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 



Explore Facilities, Indicator Definitions, Education 

15 

Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

facilities that are used by 
the facility and located 
on the premises. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit. 

Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Chalkboards in every 
classrooms 

The school facility listed 
has or does not have a 
useable chalkboard, 
blackboard, whiteboard 
in every classroom per 
facility listed. This refers 
to proper chalkboards, 
blackboards, or 
whiteboards and does 
not refer to black paint 
applied to a wall. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Qualified teachers (with 
NCE) 

The number of full-time 
teachers per school 
facility listed that have 
the minimum 
requirement for teaching 
in Nigeria, the Nigerian 
Certificate in Education 
(NCE). 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Total teachers The total number of full-
time teachers, female 
and male, per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Total students The total number of 
students, female and 
male, per facility listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 



Explore Facilities, Indicator Definitions, Education 

16 

Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Classroom(s) that need 
major repairs 

The number of 
classrooms in need of 
major repairs, 
renovations, or 
reconstruction, per 
facility listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Infrastructure View    
Facility level The level of education 

provided per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Chalkboards in every 
classroom 

The school facility listed 
has or does not have a 
useable chalkboard, 
blackboard, whiteboard 
in every classroom per 
facility listed. This refers 
to proper chalkboards, 
blackboards, or 
whiteboards and does 
not refer to black paint 
applied to a wall. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Improved water supply The school facility listed 
has or does not have 
improved water points 
that are functional, used 
by the facility and 
located either on the 
premises or within 100 
meters of the school 
facility in the LGA. 
Examples of improved 
water points include 
hand-pump, taps, 
protected well with tight-

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

fitting cover that fully 
covers the well opening, 
and a rainwater 
harvesting system. 

Improved sanitation The school facility listed 
has or does not have 
improved sanitation 
facilities that are used by 
the facility and located 
on the premises. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

PHCN electricity Facility listed has or does 
not have access to the 
Nigerian national grid, 
such as PHCN. Refers to 
systems powered by a 
connection to the 
Nigerian national 
electricity grid. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Total toilets Total number of 
improved sanitation 
facilities that are used by 
the facility and located 
on the premises. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Gender Breakdown 
View 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Facility level The level of education 
provided per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute  

Total students The total number of 
students, female and 
male, per facility listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Male students The total number of male 
students per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Female students The total number of 
female students per 
facility listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Total teachers The total number of full-
time teachers, female 
and male, per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Male teachers The total number of full-
time male teachers per 
facility listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Female teachers The total number of full-
time female teachers per 
facility listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Basic Information View    
Facility level The level of education 

provided per facility 
listed. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Date of survey The date the survey was 
conducted. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Education type The type of education 
provided per facility 
listed. Formal, religious, 
or integrated.  

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Facility ID Internal NMIS facility 
identification code. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Community Name of the community 
where school facility 
listed is located. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Ward Name of the ward where 
school facility listed is 
located. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

Earth Institute 
Owner/Manager 

 
Type of day-to-day 
management by which 
the school facility is 
managed.  

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

    
MAP VIEW    
Chalkboards in Every 
Classroom 

A useable chalkboard, 
blackboard, or 
whiteboard in every 
classroom. This refers to 
proper chalkboards, 
blackboards, or 
whiteboards and does 
not refer to black paint 
applied to a wall. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Improved Sanitation Improved sanitation 
facilities that are used by 
the facility and located 
on the premises per 
primary school. 
Improved sanitation 
hygienically separates 
human excreta from 
human contact. They key 
characteristics are a 
concrete slab and a 
septic tank/pit.  

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

Improved Water Supply Improved water points 
that are functional, used 
by the facility and 
located either on the 
premises or within 100 
meters of the primary 
school facilities in the 
LGA.  Examples of 
improved water points 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 
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Indicator 
Name 

Definition 

Data 
Source 
(HNLSS, DHS, 

OSSAP-MDGs 
Facility Inventory 
Surveys, etc.) 

Notes 

include hand-pump, taps, 
protected well with tight-
fitting cover that fully 
covers the well opening, 
and a rainwater 
harvesting system. 

PHCN Electricity Schools in the LGA with 
access to the Nigerian 
national grid, such as 
PHCN. Refers to systems 
powered by a connection 
to the Nigerian national 
electricity grid. 

OSSAP-MDGs Facility 
Inventory Surveys 

Definition 
Source:  
OSSAP-MDGs 
Education Desk 
Officer & The 
Earth Institute 

 


